February 13, 2025
Justification for Non-Substantive Change to FERC-516
The Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) is submitting a non-substantive change to the FERC-516 information collection to rollover the burden from a temporary information collection, the FERC-516G. The FERC-516G was approved as a temporary information collection number at the time of FERC Order RM17-2-000 that was finalized on April 19, 2018. The FERC was required to submit the temporary since the FERC-516 was pending at OMB and OMB does not allow for two requests to be pending under the same control number at the same time. 
The FERC-516G contains the total burden of 72 responses and 216 hours which represents the ongoing reporting of uplift payments. After rolling this additional burden into the FERC-516 information collection, the total burden for the collection is 8,103 responses and 555,161 hours. 


